

SECRETARY-TREASURER OF MISSIONS

Justin Coburn

American Baptist Association PO Box 1050, Texarkana, TX 75504-1050 Phone: 903.792.2312

E-mail: missions@abamissions.org



Monthly Mission Report June 2025

_		
	BEGINNING BALANCE: RECEIPTS: Interstate Salaries Foreign & National Salaries Designated	\$2,691,042.73 \$ 52,649.78 \$ 49,965.37 \$ 35,173.50
	Undesignated	\$ 8,624.83
	TOTAL RECEIPTS:	\$ 146,413.48
	BALANCE FOR SALARY/EXPENSE	\$2,837,456.21
	Interstate Salaries Foreign Salaries National Salaries Designated Sal/Exp of Sec-Treas Office Office Salaries General Office Sec/Treas of Missions-Expense Automobile Expense Postage Audit Expense	\$ 59,852.00 \$ 38,557.24 \$ 25,065.00 \$ 34,653.50 \$ 13,724.54 \$ 5,072.23 \$ 1,918.29 \$ 659.31 \$ 5,142.66 \$ 16,020.00 \$ 42,537.03
	TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS:	\$ 200,664.77
	BALANCE CARRIED FORWARD	\$ 2,636,791.44
	DEFICIT FOR JUNE	\$ (54,251.29)



It was a blessing to be with First BC of Northern Heights in Kansas City Dear Churches of the American Baptist Association,

We began the month coming home from a wonderful Missions Conference in Hope, IN with missionary Scott Bourland. It was a great time of relaxation and being fed by the Word of God. I was thankful for the opportunity to share ABA Missions. After the national messenger meeting, we enjoyed being with Pastor Ryan Miller and First BC of Northern Heights in Kansas City, MO. It was a blessing to preach and give an update on ABA Missions. We ended the month worshipping with Calvary BC in Magnolia, AR with Pastor Micah Carter. It was a privilege to preach and share the blessings of the last year of ABA Missions:

We had a great annual messenger meeting in Springfield, MO. There was a sweet spirit, and we enjoyed a wonderful time of fellowship. The worship was powerful, and the Lord was exalted. During missionary share time we were blessed to hear from 74 different missionaries and the many good things that God is doing throughout the world. By the vote of the messengers, we have 146 missionaries, missionary helpers and mission ministries this coming 2025-2026 associational year. The projected monthly payout for this coming year is again expected to be \$190,000 per month. Please be in prayer for all missionaries this coming year and for everywhere the gospel is preached.

We ended last associational year with **5,384 professions** of faith and **508 baptisms**. Another blessing to rejoice over is for the month of June, the recommended missionaries of the American Baptist Association reported **401 professions** of faith and **33 baptisms**.

It is a high honor to serve God by serving the missionaries and churches of the ABA. Thank you for your confidence and encouragement as I serve in the role as Secretary-Treasurer of Missions. Please continue to pray for our office, our family and our travels. Praying for the harvest! Praying for more laborers!

Keep on Keeping on, Justin Coburn